

EDUCATION AUTHORITY FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST RESPONSE

Sent via email on: 01 March 2021

Dear Madam

Re: Your Freedom of Information Request dated 02 February 2021 Our Reference FOI 6666

I write further to your recent request for information:

Can you please advise how many applications have been submitted this year to Ballynure primary school and also Straid primary school?

Response:

The information you have requested is exempt from disclosure under Freedom of Information Exemption Section 22 - Information Intended for Future Publication. The admissions procedure for Primary school has closed however, it is not appropriate to release this information at this time. The information is published when the open enrolment procedure for admission to Primary 1 in September 2021 concludes on 27 April 2021. Information will be available on the Education Authority website.

If you are dissatisfied with any aspect of this response or the way we have handled your request, you have the right to complain, within two calendar months of the date of this response, by writing directly to:

Head of Information Governance Education Authority 1 Hospital Rd, Omagh BT79 OAW

In that event we will conduct an internal review of our response, the outcome of which you will be notified of upon conclusion of the internal review.

If, after conclusion of the internal review process you are dissatisfied with the outcome of your complaint, you have the right to complain further to the Information Commissioner's Office at the address below:

The Information Commissioner
Wycliffe House
Water Lane
Wilmslow
Cheshire
SK9 5AF

Tel: 01 625 54 57 45/0303 123 1113, website: www.ico.org.uk

Please be aware that the Information Commissioner will be unlikely to make a decision until you have been through our internal complaints procedure first.

"To inspire, support and challenge all our Children and Young People to be the best that they can be."

Education Authority

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss your request further. I may be contacted as follows mary.gribben@eani.org.uk. Please quote reference number FOI 6666 on any communication.

Yours sincerely

May Gath

Mary Gribben

Assistant Information Governance Officer